Office of State Uniform Payroll

State of Louisiana

Division of Administration

JEFF LANDRY
GOVERNOR



TAYLOR F. BARRAS

COMMISSIONER OF ADMINISTRATION

December 23, 2024

Phillip R. DeVillier Speaker of the House P.O. Box 94062 Baton Rouge, LA 70804

Dear Speaker DeVillier:

Pursuant to R.S. 49:966(D)(1)(b), the Office of State Uniform Payroll hereby announces its plan to proceed with rule-making by finalizing the November 20, 2024, Notice of Intent that was promulgated on pages 1737 – 1739 of the *Louisiana Register*.

This rule-making was intended to allow approved across the board policy/rate changes to statewide/supplemental insurance vendor products to become effective to the policyholder/employee unless they express, in writing that they would like to terminate their policy/payroll deduction. This will bring the implementation of these changes more in line with how the Office of Group Benefits handles rate/policy changes.

The Office of State Uniform Payroll has received no comments and therefore has not conducted a hearing pursuant to R.S. 49:961(A)(2)(e).

No changes to the proposed rule have been made.

Subject to legislative oversight by either the House or Senate, the Office of State Uniform Payroll intends to submit a Rule to the Office of the State Register for publication. Please contact Paula Rotolo at 225.342.5337 if this office can be of any assistance to you concerning this rule.

Sincerely,

Andrea P. Hubbard

Director

APH:par